
Unapproved Minutes from September 17, 2024 
GOOD SHEPHERD PARISH COUNCIL REPORT – TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 17, 2024 
Members Present:    Stewart Bober, David Smith, Lisa Briggs, Bill Stroup, Fr. Brian, Kevin Briggs, Amy 

Ossenheimer 
 
Members Absent:    Carol Lawrence, Dcn. Bryan, Becky Root, Brendalynn Barlow 
 
Meeting began at 7:20 with a prayer. 
 
The Parish Council Report from 8/20/2024 was approved with no corrections.  
 
OLD BUSINESS: 

1.  Parish Fall Potluck:  Nancy Hall volunteered to oversee the Fall Potluck on Sunday, September 22 following 
the 11:15 a.m. Mass. 
2.  Church Repairs:  The cost of the repair to the church windows and door to the Family Life Center was brought 
up at the Finance Council meeting.  No decision has been made if we will do the repairs this year or wait until 
next year.  
                                       

NEW BUSINESS: 
1.  No new business was discussed. 
   

PARISH ORGANIZATION 
1. Knights of Columbus:   Deacon Bryan Root (Bill Stroup) 

a. The Montrose Community Blessing was held in Barber Park on Sunday, September 8.   
b. The Fish Fry’s have started back up and are doing fairly well. 
c. There were six men in attendance at the Men’s Cor meeting that was held on Wednesday, 

September 11.  The next meeting will be held on Wednesday, September 25. 
d. Jim & Nancy Hall are coordinating the 40 Days for Life campaign that begins on September 25. 

 
COMMISSIONS: 

1. Finance Council:   Stewart Bober 
a. The most current Sunday & Holy Day Contribution Report was handed out.  To date we are 

approximately $900.00 above our budgeted income. 
 

2.  Christian Service:  Carol Lawrence 
a. No Report. 

 
3. Worship: (Fr. Brian) 

a. Bill is working with a gentleman who wishes to be baptized Catholic and who is in an assisted living 
facility.  Fr. Brian is hoping the baptism could take place on Christ the King Sunday. 

b. The Mass of Enrollment for Confirmation and First Communion candidates will take place on 
Sunday, November 3. 
 

4. Social Media:  Carol Lawrence 
a. No Report. 

 
BINGO:  Amy Ossenheimer  

a. Amy reported that Bingo has an average of 50 players per week and the average deposit is $479.00 
 
YOUTH GROUP:  David Smith 

1. The Youth Group is taking a break in September and will start back up in October. 
2. The date for Santa’s Breakfast is Saturday, December 7. 

 



 
 
DIRECTOR OF RELIGIOUS EDUCATION:  Lisa M. Briggs 

1. The 2024-2025 Religious Education calendar has been approved and mailed out to religious education 
families and posted on the website. 

2. The first Half Day Hospitality will be on Wednesday, September 18. 
3. Religious Ed classes will begin on Tuesday, September 24. 
4. Lisa is in need of 100 shoe boxes for the Box of Joy program for the St. Luke New Life Center and Montrose 

School children. 
 
MEMBER-AT-LARGE:  Becky Root, Kevin Briggs, Brendalynn Barlow 

1.  Bill reported that someone questioned why the Half Day Hospitality program was free. 
 
PASTOR:  Fr. Brian 

 
 
 
The meeting ended at 9:00 p.m. with a prayer. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
 
Ann Kaczmarczyk   


